

Office of the Director General

Anne Moore Principal Planner City Plan Strategy & Development Suite 2, 14 Watt Street Newcastle NSW 2300

12/17771

Dear Ms Moore

Thank you for your recent email concerning the Pindimar Abalone Farm MP project (10_0006) requesting an extension of time to submit the Environmental Assessment for this project. I have carefully noted the contents of your email.

Under Clause 2(1) (c) of Schedule 6A to the EP & A Act I grant you an extension of time to submit the Environmental Assessment Report till 30 March 2013.

Should you have any further enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for Mr Matthew Daniel, Director, Project Delivery Unit, of the Department of Planning and Infrastructure to assist you. Mr Daniel can be contacted on 02 9228 6342 or matthew.dapiel@planning.nsw.gov.au

L 7/11/12

Yours sincerely

Richard Pearson

Acting Director General